
 

April 26, 2012 
 
 
 
 
Ferguson Flats Association 
Box 1155 
Elk Point, AB   T0A 1A0 
 
 
Dear Mrs. Bayduza: 
 
Please accept this letter as a show of support in principle from the County of St. 
Paul for your CFEP application to replace the siding and insulation on your 
community hall.  We are fully aware of the work and volunteer hours it takes to 
keep these small halls operating in our rural communities. 
 
The maintenance of community halls is key to their existence and we commend 
your group on their ongoing efforts.  County Council values the activities held in 
your community hall which are vital in keeping the community alive and in 
keeping the seniors active and involved in the community.  Organizations such 
as the Ferguson Flats Association are the hub of our communities. 
 
We commend your organization on their dedication to the community and wish 
you success with your renovations and with your grant application.   
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
 
Sheila Kitz, CLGM 
Chief Administrative Officer 
 
/pjc 
 
 


